
 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Borough of Hawthorne’s Wastewater 

Management Improvement project in fiscal year 2025.  The entity to receive 

funding for this project is the Borough of Hawthorne, located at 445 Lafayette 

Ave. in Hawthorne, New Jersey 07506. The funding would be used to make 

upgrades to the borough’s aging sewer pump system. This project is a valuable 

use of taxpayer funds because it improves the sanitary systems that relied upon 

by every resident of the borough. The project has a Federal nexus because the 

funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 1452 of the Safe 

Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. I certify that I have no financial 

interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 

 

Bill Pascrell, Jr. 

Member of Congress   
 


